
SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 

WINSIDE SQUADRON #252 

MAY 28, 2013 
 

No formal meeting was held with only 5 members present (Mark Tietz, Bud 

Neel, Brian Petzoldt, Mark Bloomfield, and Gene Jensen). 

 

Bud Neel read the minutes of the April meeting and they were approved as 

read. 

 

Committee reports: 

 

Gun Raffle flyers: 8 Poster size (18” x 24”) @ $6.00 each is $48.00; 100 (81/2 

“ x 11”) @ $.10 each is $10.00; 30 (11” x 17” @ $.45 each is $13.50; 30 cover 

stock @ $.10 each is $3.00; total is $74.50.  Problem with check for loan, there 

was no signature on the check, Winside State Bank honored it, Elkhorn Valley 

Bank did not and sent it back. We had already written checks on the deposit 

and Winside State Bank honored the checks, no overdrafts. 

 

Tickets are ordered per Brandon Hall phone call.  Cost is $109.00 and Brandon 

paid for them.  A 2-week turn-around time is expected.  They should be here 

Friday, June 7, 2013. Brandon Hall will call to verify the shipping date. 

 

Mark Bloomfield moved to have special meeting Monday, June 17th, as a 

special meeting date to finalize last minute decisions and hand out tickets as we 

can sell them June 18
th

, Brain Petzoldt seconded, motion carried. 

 

Brian Petzoldt moved to reimburse Mark Bloomfield $74.50 for flyers and 

Brandon Hall $109.00 for tickets when treasurer returns to the U.S., Gene 

Jensen seconded, motion passed. 

 

Discussion on another poster size flyer leaving room for winner names.  Mark 

will have one made up for the next meeting. 

 

Mark needs email address from members for notifications or information pass 

down. 

 



Hats are not ordered 

 

Sick Call:   

Dale Stoltenberg-Carroll (Verlyn’s Dad) sent a card. 

 

Unfinished business: 

Brian Petzoldt thanked everyone that helped for Memorial Day. 

We need to send out Thank you’s to Michelle Janssen; Joni Jaeger & Boy 

Scouts; Brian Backstrom; Winside School Board. 

 

Taps Player-Laurel Olson is a senior.  What do we do for her. 

 

Jordan Nelson is in Afghanistan 

 

New Business: 

 

Brian Petzoldt moved to purchase a SAL Parade Flag, tassel, & Aluminum 

pole. Need to call Legion Emblem Sales about top for Flag Pole, SAL emblem.  

Mark Bloomfield seconded, motion passed. 

 

Hunting blind in Sioux City we donated too. Sioux City Elks needs help getting 

applicants to review for use of the blind. They will provide: hunting license 

instate/outstate, processing and over 150” boone & crocket, they will pay 

taxidermy. Assistance is available if needed for the Wounded Warrior. At this 

time there are no guidelines on percentage of disability requirements. Mark will 

talk with Jeff Jacobsen about guidelines. 

 

Squadron officers nominations was tabled until the June meeting. 

 

Need a display box and bulletin board.  Mark Tietz has a bulletin board. 

 

Next special meeting will be Monday, June 17
th

. 

 

Next regular meeting will be Tuesday June 25
th

. 

 

 

 



 


